# RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

## BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Held January 30, 2018

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. All trustees and Fiscal Officer (FO) were present.

<u>VISITORS:</u> Cindy Barnes, Barb Selegue, Iris Hedges, Tim May, Ed Monroe, Dennis Allison, John Hoffer, BJ Cottrill,

Trustee Hupp made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount \$11,106.70 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

5201	01/28/2018	Barb Selegue-phone & mileage	\$31.61
5202	01/28/2018	BEN HUPP -ins reimb.	\$427.00
5203	01/28/2018	Daniel VanBuren -ins reimb.	\$169.51
5204	01/28/2018	JENNIE DUVAL -supplies reimb.	\$312.08
5205	01/28/2018	Lowes Companies, Inc.	\$179.58
5206	01/28/2018	Bureau of Workers' Compensation	\$121.12
5207	01/28/2018	LICKING COUNTY TREASURER	\$24.00
5208	01/28/2018	CNH INDUSTRAIL CAPITAL AMERICA LLC	\$500.00
5209	01/28/2018	Pleasant Valley Limestone	\$69.06
5210	01/28/2018	BEN HUPP-gas reimb.	\$12.00
5211	01/28/2018	NAPA Auto Parts	\$82.28
5212	01/28/2018	Ace Truck Equipment	\$71.00
5213	01/28/2018	Don Watkins	\$18.53
5214	01/28/2018	BLACK RUN TRANSMISSION	\$4,116.58
5215	01/28/2018	BRIAN JAMES COTTRILL	\$592.02
5216	01/28/2018	JENNIE DUVAL	\$949.29
5217	01/28/2018	STEPHEN GLAUB	\$584.94
5218	01/28/2018	BENJAMIN C HUPP	\$686.14
5219	01/28/2018	BARBARA L SELEGUE	\$392.50
5220	01/28/2018	DANIEL NELSON VANBUREN	\$684.94
5221	01/28/2018	DONALD W WATKINS	\$526.94
5223	01/29/2018	JAY'S TOWING & RECOVERY	\$300.00
5224	01/29/2018	NAPA Auto Parts	\$255.58
			\$11,106.70

#### REPORTS

<u>Safety</u> Cinders are available from Conesville. The price is up some from last year. Trustees will order more cinders and have Kroft or Randy Taylor pick them up. Cargill said they don't have any salt right now but we can get some through Redskin Trucking. Trustee Hupp will look into getting him to deliver a load. He charges \$71 per ton, which includes hauling price.

ZONING INSPECTOR Barb Selegue reported 15355 National RD has more than 1 primary residence, it actually has 3. They will need to take the necessary steps to try to split off the lots so there is just one residence per lot.

Barb talked to the assistant prosecutor about the Wess property. She needs to get him all the information so he can look at what is next for this property

Country Time will have several lot splits soon. She advised them of the cost.

Barb requested the trustees to reconsider her request for a raise and put on salary. She would like \$350 per month plus cell phone reimbursement and mileage. Trustee Glaub made a motion to pay her by salary method at a rate of \$350 per month with cell phone and mileage reimbursement. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. Roll Call: Hupp no, Glaub yes, VanBuren yes.

# BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Held January 30, 2018

### **UNFINISHED BUSINESS**

Trustee Hupp received several calls complaining about the lack of snow removal. He feels there is a lack of participation and it needs to improve. It took 3 days to clear the snow and it shouldn't have taken that long. Several residents present said there needs to be more cinders and salt spread. There were problems with one of the plow trucks. It was down for several days. Someone suggested buying another plow truck since one seems to be down frequently. There wouldn't be room in the garage to park it unless we sell the grader which doesn't get used very often.

#### **NEW BUSINESS**

Trustee Hupp made a motion to accept the permanent appropriations presented by the FO. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. Roll call vote: Hupp yes, Glaub yes, VanBuren yes.

### PUBLIC COMMENT

Barb Selegue asked about getting a new furance for the community building. The current one isn't working consistently. The Easter Egg Hunt will be on March 31. Barb asked if the township board would like to donate money again to purchase candy. Trustee Hupp made a motion for the township to contribute \$175 for candy for the egg hunt. Any money left over will be returned to the township. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. Roll call vote: Hupp yes, Glaub yes, VanBuren yes.

Ed Monroe would like some No Parking in Roadway signs installed. Trustee Hupp requested FO to order 3 signs.

Trustee Hupp made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by VanBuren. With business complete the board adjourned at 8:07pm.

Ben Hupp-President

Daniel VanBuren-Vice President

Steve Glaub- Trustee

Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer